[image: image1.jpg]&I1CS






ICS Continence Promotion Committee Meeting Minutes


Tuesday 21st October 2014, 

Venue: SulAmérica Convention Center
Room: 11
Time: 07.00-09.00 
Known Attending: Tamara Dickinson (Chair), Jacky Cahill, Frankie Bates, Peter Meyers,  Els Bakker, Nicole Huige, Grzegorz Surkont,  Sherif Mourad
Also in attendance; Ran Pang 
Apologies: Diane Owen, Mary Van Poelgeest-Pomfret, Stavros Charalambou, Vasan Srini, Tomasz  Michalek, Barry Cahill, Rowan Cockerell, Diane Newman, Christa Thiel
1. Picture of Committee to be taken

Taken by official photographer.


TD welcomed members to the meeting, all members introduced themselves. TD asked that member respect each other’s opinions inside and outside of the committee.

2. Approval of Barcelona meeting and February teleconference minutes (Attached)

All agreed happy with minutes; FB 1st and TD 2nd. Finale confirmation required by members post meeting as not quorate.

ACTION: CPC members to confirm when reviewing these meeting minutes whether the Barcelona and Teleconference minutes can be approved.
3. Terms of Reference (TOR) & Terms of Office (TOO) review (Attached)
TOR;

TD advised that the subcommittee structure could change. Committee reviewed the TOR and advised that Fistula subcommittee to be removed and change wording of function to national level.

ACTION: Office to remove Fistula subcommittee from TOR and change wording of function to national level.
Motion to approve- 1st NG, 2nd FB.

NH advised that it would be beneficial to have a teleconference during the year. JE suggested using WebEx as an alternative to teleconferencing. NH agreed would be useful and suggested 2 virtual meetings a year. TD agreed and advised that other committees were good at communicating and we need to be more like them. This year the committee had 2 tasks to complete- WCW and Continence Awareness Forum and this was done by 2 people- which is not fair.

TOO;
TD highlighted the members who were stepping down from the current TOO and confirmed that of those who volunteered to stay on, the board would only accept 4 people. TD therefore selected Tomasz Michalek, Diane Newman, Els Bakker and Frankie Bates. FB asked if this meant that the committee numbers (overall) had reduced? TD confirmed that they had.TD thanked the members stepping down for their work and time on the committee.

JE advised that we need to confirm if NH would like to renew, NH confirmed she would.
ACTION: JE to renew NH for another 3 years.

4. Outstanding actions:

a) TD to discuss tagging on to education courses where possible with Education Committee.
TD advised that she never engaged with the course local hosts, although discussed a while ago, suggested that the committee target physiotherapists and nurses in key areas. JE suggested sending literature with course materials- aligned to education committee courses. TD agreed the committee has limited time and resources so this could be the best course of action. We could produce and brand literature to send to them. FB asked if we had a budget from the board? TD advised that we need a plan to approach the board regarding this project.

JC joins the meeting.

EB suggested 1 country every year to focus on and set a local course. TD thought this was a good idea and suggested we start with the education materials. EB suggested a continence awareness forum; TD advised that we have no funds to attend these meetings. NH felt that if we want to be more successful then we need to tag on to the education course- this will have a greater impact. We could also do a press release. JE highlighted that it is not an issue creating press releases but we do not have the local contacts in order to send this to/generate interest. TD advised that we would need to ask the board for funding for the education material/press release etc. The documents produced will have in the local language so there will be a translation cost attached for them. JE suggested 1 generic document that can then easily be translated into multiple languages, TD agreed.
EB highlighted that we don’t have many affiliate groups; JC felt this was because we had little to offer these groups. FB felt that the suggested documents had already been done by other organisations; ICS would therefore just be reproducing what was already available. TD asked whether this was for patients or health care providers? FB stated health care providers.
NH suggested we create a press pack similar to the one offered for WCW. TD thought a fact sheet would be useful, this could be translated. EB advised that it would need to have country specific information on it, which could be difficult to obtain. TD thought the media toll kit suggested by NH was a good idea. NH asked in her position (at the Canadian Continence Foundation) if this would be helpful? JC thought it would but is this something that could be a standard document? TD felt it would be most useful in places like Brazil that do not already have this type of information available to them. NH suggested that we contact our local Brazilian members (who helped with the continence awareness forum) to see what they think, FB to provide contact details.

ACTION: FB to provide TD the Brazilian members contact details regarding the suggested media pack project.

FB suggested online information only would be more cost effective. EB suggested that we do a press release for that country, this will help create awareness. FB felt we need to help the associations engage with patients/health care. NH thought we should start from next year, EB felt this was not required in Montreal.

JE suggested it would be best to do the forum and engagement in developing countries like Brazil, China etc. It seems pointless to do it in western countries where people have access to this information and materials. All agreed this would be the best idea.
PM asked if we could pick a country and make a project of this? First start with the country and create awareness and then bring in the education committee. EB agreed this would be a good idea; we should split it into a 3 step plan and divide the tasks between the committee member. TD asked which country we should target first? NH suggested Tokyo? Group unsure. PM felt we need to work ahead of the ICS and not around.  TD felt this should be discussed further at a later date.

ACTION: Committee to discuss new project- which country to focus on and what tasks to be achieved.

b) If any committee members have you tube videos then please notify Jenny and we can like the video so they show up on our news feed for other members to view.
This is an ongoing project, TD asked that committee members provide this information to JE to upload to the website and social media platforms.


5. Public forum Discussion:

a) Review of 2014 forum by Frankie
FB confirmed that the Continence Awareness Forum will take place on Wednesday 3-6pm. The costs to the CPC are minimal due to ICS covering the cost of the room and translation, the CPC therefore only need to cover lunch and AV equipment, around US$1000-1200 total.  FB confirmed that from this year the Public Forum will now be known as the Continence Awareness Forum- as previously agreed. 51 people had registered for the event by today.
TD thanked FB for all her hard work and JE for her assistance with this project.

b) Group discussion on forum- plans/future actions?
The group discussed whether it would only be beneficial to run the forum in developing countries- placing like Montreal don’t need this type of event- all agreed.
6. WCW:

a) Review by Nicole
NH advised that Bladder Diary Day (BDD) was launched this year in conjunction with WCW. This is a Standardisation Steering Committee project created to establish what is ‘normal’ with regards to urinary continence. NH also introduced a WCW form which member complete to notify CPC/office of their plans for WCW- the responses were disappointing, 2 people replied. But there were a number of WCW events worldwide. JC highlighted that Cheryl Gartley was doing a joint North America WCW. 

b) Group discussion-plans/future actions?
EB stated that WCW was big in US, Germany, Canada etc. TD advised that US nursing (??) were struggling to get funding to take part in the event- as it does cost money to be involved. EB asked whether we should look at whether it’s worth continuing?  Mixed reaction to this suggestion. It was mentioned that the Bladder and Bowel had advertised on their website that they were no longer holding WCW events. JE advised that we need to find a way to encourage people to inform the office/CPC of these events, suggested a competition like in previous years. TD thanked NH for her work on the WCW.

JC Left meeting

7. Continence promotion film (2010)- review/discussion- Postponed until the next meeting

8. Meet the continence event- review/discussion
FB representing CPC. TD unsure of the CPC’s role at this event, FB highlighted that it was goof in Glasgow-we discussed how to link to CPC. It was good to have this there but less busy in other meetings. TD suggested we review after Rio.

SM entered the meeting and thanked everyone for his time on the committee, this is his last meeting. SM left.

ACTION: TD & FB to review the meet the continence society’s event. Committee will look into whether this should continue going forward.

9. Evolution of the internet- Dominic discussion- Postponed until the next meeting


10. CPC Logo discussion- Postponed until the next meeting


11. Available funding for Committee Chair discussion- Postponed until the next meeting


12. A.O.B
None


Meeting Ends
